Minutes of a Cottonwood Heights Community Council meeting held February 2,
2000 at 6:30 p.m. in Butler Middle School.

Present — Joan Carman, Carl Durling, Cathy Trane, Bill Morris, Richard Guthrie, Bob
Good, Steve Hill, Jerri Harwell, and Brett Besser.

Special Guest — Nancy Workman
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Joan Carman, who led the Pledge of
Allegiance, and a moment of silence.

Salt Lake County

Nancy Workman was in attendance to represent Commissioner Brent Overson.

Joan gave the floor to Richard Guthrie who introduced Nancy Workman. Mr. Guthrie
thanked Salt Lake County, and Mr. Overson in particular, for their continued support. He
also introduced Don J. Antczak, Mike Peterson and E. Bart Hopkin as trustees of the
Service Area.

Ms. Workman presented a check for $100,000 from Salt Lake County, to the Recreation
Center, as a donation towards Salt Lake County Service Area #2 — Cottonwood Heights
Recreation Center.

Stor-N-Lock
After some discussion on the complaint against Stor N Lock Margaret read the letter,
which had been sent to Salt Lake County Department of Human Services and the
response from the Environmental Health Division. Discussion followed on some
continuing concerns.
The lights are still being left on. Some bulbs have been removed but the lights remain on.
The neighbors only want the manager to have a key to the sewage dump. They feel that if
the tenants have a key it will be used at all times, and by more than the tenants.
Upon motion made by Richard Guthrie, seconded by Cathy Trane, and passed
unanimously, it was

RESOLVED, to ask Nancy Workman to follow through with the County on the
complaints already submitted and have Carl Durling write a letter to Salt Lake County
and hand deliver it.

Sheriff’s Report
Deputy Mackay gave the sheriff’s report. Bill Morris handed out a flyer on the

community response team and some upcoming seminars.

Kent stressed that there is very good cooperation between all Salt Lake County
Departments at this time and he wanted to thank the other departments for their
cooperation.

ACCT report
Carl Durling reported that the majority of the meeting was taken up discussing the

disbursement of the money to the community councils.
Upon motion made by Carl Durling, seconded by Steve Hill, and passed unanimously, it
was
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RESOLVED, to concur with ACCT’s decision to disburse the funds
a. a fixed amount of $400 to each community council
b. divide the remainder by population.

Ed. Alter is the new president of ACCT.

Danish Road — John Josephson

As per letter made part of these minutes, John Josephson is requesting that a stop sign be
installed at the corner of English Way and Danish Road.

Bill Morris said he would refer this to the community action team and Lt. Labrum, for
review and action.

ZONING
18486 7076 South 2000 East R-Mto C-1 Fred Buxton
Upon motion made by Bill Morris, seconded by Richard Guthrie, and passed
unanimously it was

RESOLVED, to approve this application, with the caveat that should the specified
use as of this application change, this would be directed back to the Council for further
review.

Any other business

Web Master

Jeff. Moore, the web master for the council requested funding for one year to continue
hosting the web site.

Upon motion made by Bill Morris, seconded by Carl Durling, and approved
unanimously, it was

RESOLVED, to fund the web site for one year. $35 start up fee, and $9.95 per
month and to install a hit counter. A letter should be sent to Salt Lake County asking for
a link from the County to the Community Council site. The Recreation Center will look
into this possibility also.

Sprint Tower

Joan Carman reported that Sprint had requested permission to install a tower on the Stor
N Lock building. The application had been received after the agenda deadline.
Upon motion made by Bill Morris, seconded by Brett Besser and passed unanimously, it
was

RESOLVED, to request a 30-day extension.

7200 South Accident

A citizen reported an accident at 7200 South Highland Drive, where a pedestrian had
been hit using the crosswalk. The citizen wanted the light checked as to the length of the
walk light. Ken Budge of the Fire Department will check on this.
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Re-Imbursements

Upon motion made by Bill Morris, seconded by Carl Durling and passed unanimously, it
was

RESOLVED, to reimburse Cathy Trane for her pictures for the Stor n Lock
complaint, and to pay Jeff Moore for the web site for one year.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Next meeting will be March 1, 2000 at 6:30 p.m. in Butler Middle School.
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